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Chace Pedersen

From: Joey Curtiss <joeycurtiss37@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2023 7:35 PM
To: Chace Pedersen
Subject: Objections to new rental unit campground

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Kittitas County network. Do not click links, open attachments, 
fulfill requests, or follow guidance unless you recognize the sender and have verified the content is safe. 

 

  
  

 
 
 

 
 

 
Joey Curtiss <joeycurtiss37@gmail.com> 
 

7:23 PM (7 minut
ag

to chace.petersen 
The linked image cannot 
be d isplayed.  The file may  
have been mov ed, 
renamed, or deleted.  
Verify that the link poin ts  
to the correct file and  
location. 

 

My family and I have enjoyed our home on Cricket Lane close to 
the proposed new development since 2008.  It has been our quiet 
retreat and family gathering place. We are located in an older 
residential area called Sunshine Estates which is adjacent to the 
proposed campground.  Putting in an RV park will introduce a new 
impact to this and change the whole dynamic of 
the neighborhood, the traffic and using our roads illegally for 
access, traffic and illegal ORV riding. 
Also, water usage for this new proposed campground needs a 
second look.  In 2012 we had to prove to the county that we had 
been using water on our land since 2008 because of the limitations 
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on water availability for irrigation from Lake CleElum to 
surrounding farmers' land.  The increase of 30-90 adults camping in 
the area plus the lodge proposed for large gatherings, puts 
further strain on water supply for the area.  
This variance to the existing neighborhood should not be 
allowed.  There are multiple public RV parks down the road in more 
rural areas.  This is where they should be located. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jim and Wanda Curtiss 
251 Cricket Lane 
253.670.5969 


